
From: Paul Mitchell [mailto:paul.mitchell@piaa.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 31 October 2018 9:57 AM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: Stephen Smith; Abha Devasia; AMOD; Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au 
Subject: AM2016/33 - 4 Yearly Review - Graphic Arts Award 

 
Dear Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
AM2016/33 - 4 Yearly Review - Graphic Arts Award 
 
We refer to the above. 
 
The Printing Industries Association of Australia (PIAA) has previously expressed its view that it 
supports the AMWU’s proposed updates to the Award’s competency units to reflect the 
modernisation of the Award consistent with a new industry training package. 
 
This view has not changed. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Paul 
 
  

Paul Mitchell 
 

National Workplace Relations Manager 
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